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Beeford CE (VC) Primary School

‘All known, all cared for, all contributing’.
                           ‘How good and pleasant it is when all God’s people live together in unity’

Psalm 133:1

Issue 156






17th July 2023
Dear Parents/Carers

This is the final newsletter for the academic year 2022 – 2023 and a time to say goodbye to our Year 6 children. This cohort seems to have been with us forever and for some of our families it is the end of an era. The children have been a huge part of Beeford school and we wish them all of the very best for the future and we look forward to hearing about their new adventures.
I hope that you all have a lovely Summer holidays when it comes and to those of you returning I look forward to seeing you in September.
M J K Bell

Uniform

As we start to think about next year I know you will be beginning to think about uniform and this is a good time to remind you about our schools’ expectations.

What to wear:
School Uniform:  All pupils wear a school uniform and school shoes. Trainers are not considered a
school shoe.

Green jumper or sweatshirt, white shirt or white polo shirt, black or charcoal grey trousers, shorts, skirts and pinafores and black shoes. 

Summer dresses should be green gingham.

We ask that children from Year 1 upwards have a PE kit in school at all times. FS2 will need

one in the Summer term.
Indoor PE kit: Dark shorts, white t-shirt and plimsolls.

Outdoor Games Kit: as above but with trainers rather than plimsolls. School Hoodies are available
to purchase from the school office.

A range of uniform with our school logos on are available to purchase from the school office but
these are optional.

Beeford’s Got Talent

A huge well done to all of the children who took part in Beeford’s Got Talent this year. As always it is one of the highlights of the year. This year our winner was Sienna in Year 4. We hope to see her performing again on Friday at our Leavers Service.
Driffield Show
Driffield Show will take place on Wed 19th July this year. We will be able to authorise your child attending this event as a local cultural event. If your child will be attending please pop in to the office and let us know. We will be entering some of the classes again this year and will keep you posted.
Leavers Assembly

This years’ Leavers Assembly for Year 6 will take place on Fri 21st July in the afternoon. Starting at 2.00pm in the Community Centre. 

This collective worship is primarily for the Year 6 children, their parents and families but we will be giving out trophies and medals to children from other year groups too. We will keep you informed of these recipients on Marvellous Me.

Following on from the assembly we would then like to invite our Year 6 parents and families back to school for tea and cake. 
School lunches next year

I am afraid that there will be an increase to school meals again in Sept. The cost of a meal when we return will be £2.60 This is due to the increase on the cost of the meal to the school. The school does not make any profit from school meals.
Please remember our preferred option for payment is on school money.
School Money tips for Parents!
When we return in Sept we hope to see all parents using this as the way to pay as it really is a more efficient way of working for us especially as local banks for us to pay the money in become less and less. If you have any problems please let us know.
· Please can we ask that you book and pay in advance for dinners/clubs rather than paying in arrears and waiting for our reminder payment message, this assists with staffing for the clubs. 
· If your child is ill or absent your account will go into credit.
· We add one week at a time for dinners and clubs these are available for parents to view/book on the app from the Thursday PM the week before.
· The cut off for booking dinners and clubs is midnight, the night before. You cannot book dinners & clubs on the actual day. To do this, they would have to contact the school office and the school will mark the register for that day.

· Reminder additional afterschool clubs –cookery/creative/film/gardening are not available to book and pay for on the app, these remain cash only. As does toast.

· School trips can also be paid for on school money if you do not wish to donate towards the trip please let the office know as it will continue to show as an arrears.

· Moving forward we may need to reconsider how we fund our trips as they become more and more expensive. The school already contributes to each trip and the fewer donations we get means that it takes a lot from our school budget.

· Moving forward we will be adding FSU fees onto School Money and hopefully from September Uniform can be ordered too.

Return to School
Please note the children return to school on Tuesday 5th September.

SuDS Scheme
You will notice over the Summer some work will be completed around our school.
The project at Beeford C of E VC Primary School is part of a £320,000 programme of works to install retrofit Sustainable Drainage systems (SuDS) at five East Riding schools to limit the amount of water entering the sewer system and to reduce flood risk.
The Department for Education and East Riding of Yorkshire Council are contributing to this programme.
The design of the scheme at the school consists of the installation of five raised planters located at strategic points around the school building. The planters are designed to clean and store the roof water reducing the entry time into the existing system increasing its capacity. The planters will be populated with a range of plant species to promote new habitats and aid in the reduction of surface water entering the current drainage system.
Further work at the site will see the diversion of roof water from an existing outbuilding into the current pond to provide attenuation and remove it from the existing system. The pond will be retrofitted with new plant species and several rock features to promote new habitat creation and biodiversity benefits.
On completion of the works Yorkshire Water will be providing an educational component in kind, by delivering workshops in schools.
Diary Dates.
	July
	

	Wed 19th
	Driffield Show

	Fri 21st
	Leavers Service - pm


	Term Dates

	Autumn Term 2023

Term Begins         Tue 5th September

Half Term           30th Oct – 3rd Nov

Term Ends           Fri 22nd December
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